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April • 20—President Nixon an- 
nounced tonight that he planned 
to withdraw 150,000 more 
American troops from Vietnam 
over the next year. 

In a nationally televised ad-
dress from his office in the 
western White House, Mr. Nix-
on declared that the progress in 
training and equipping South 
Vietnamese forces had "sub-
stantially exceeded our original 
expectations last June." 

This progress, he said, made 
possible a long-range plan that 
would reduce the authorized 
ceiling on American troops in 
Vietnam from the present level 
of 434,000 to 284,000 by next 
spring. 

At the same time, however, 
he said he could report abso-
lutely no progress on the nego-
tiating front. He fixed all of the 
blame on the enemy. 

Hanoi 'Blocking' Peace 
"It is Hanoi and Hanoi alone," 

he said, "that stands today 
blocking the path to a just 
peace for the peoples of South-
east Asia." 

The new withdrawals, while 
large, will proceed at essentially 
the same rate that has prevailed 
since the withdrawal program 
began last June about 12,000 
men a month. 

Officials here insisted that 
there would be significant with-
drawals in the early months of 
the 12-month period, which be-
gins in May, but conceded that 
the ,program was ,sufficiently 
flexible to allow for smaller 
withdrawals at the beginning 
and larger increments at the 
end. 

Allegiance To Saigon 
On the diplomatic side, the 

President reaffirmed his alle-
giance to the present Saigon 
regime but said that his funda-
mental objective was "a "polit-
ical solution that reflects the 
will of the South Vietnamese 
people." 

This could be acheived, he in-
dicated, either through free 
elections or through some other 
settlement that reflects "the 
existing relationship of political 
forces" in South Vietnam. 

"We will abide by the out-
come of the political process 
agreed upon," •he said. "Presi-
dent Thieu and I have ,repeat-
edly stated our willingness to 
accept the free decision of the 
South Vietnamese people, but 
we will not agree to the arro-
gant demands that the elected 
leaders of the Government of 
Vietnam be overthrown before 
real negotiations can begin." 

Mr. Nixon's withdrawal an-
iouncement was consistent with 
;he latest speculation from 
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Washington about what he 
Wouid do. Most observers had 
ptedicted that he would con- 
tinue to withdraw troops at a 
rate of 12,000 a month. What 
was unexpected in his an-
nouncement was - his 'decision to '  
adopt a long-range schedule of 
withdrawals and to commit 
himself to the removal. of 150,-
000 men over that period. 

It was disclosed ten ays ago-
that the Joint Chiefs hadpleade 
with Mr. Laird to intercedewith 
the President and obtain a delay 
of as much as 60 days in. any 
further announcements of with-
drawals. Their basic argument 
was that recent enemy thrusts 
in Laos and Cambodia had in-
troduced new elements of un-
certainty into the war., They.  
further contended that defen-
sive positions in some areas of 
South Vietnam would' became 
dangerously thin if two or more 
combat divisions were pulled 
out over the summer. 

Mr. Laird rejected their 

f 	- ye ... ttartinrJidy.-i-. Mtivflaird 
fel that his position was 
strengthened by a three-week 
inspection trip by an Adminis-
tration team of Vietnam -  plan-
nerOlast month. The survey re-
sulted in generally favorable re-
ports on the progress of the 
SoUth Vietnamese rnilitaryforce_ 
and on the extension of Gov.- 
ervient control into 'the coon:- 
IrYside. 

Yesterday, there were re-' 
ports in Washington that the' 
Administration was tonsiderc,  
ing ,a new troop-reduction for-
mula that would serve as a 
compromise betweenMr.Nixon's 
civilian' and military planners. 

According to the report, the 
compromise called for the 
President to announced with-
drawals of 45,000 to 50,000 
men, over four months—con, 
sistent- with the existing -pull-
out rate of 12,000 men a 

Private Instructions 
At the same time, military 

commanders in Saigon would 
be given private instructions to 
increase that total , by 10,000 
to 20,000 men toward the end 
of the summer, if it then ap-
pear4d that' potential problems 
in Cambodia, Laos. and South 
Vietnam were not materializ-
ing. 

The Preoident's speech to-
night went through at least 10 
drafts, and he was still Work-
ing 'on its contents late this 
afternoon. The basic drafts 
were.",written by Raymond X, 
Prige Jr., a-presidential, speech-
writer. 

Mr. Price was one of a hand-
ful' ..of aides who accompanied 
thdv'President on - his trip to 
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relish the opportunity to take 
an active public •'role in the 
ceremonies,• marling the i com-
pletion of the Apollo 13 mission 
and to return, as he did to-
night, : to the complexities of 
diplomacy and foreign affairs. 

Difficult and trying as his 
diplomatic .problems are, Mr. 
Nixon has always appeared to 
feel %ore at home with them 
than With his• dOmestic 

liOuston and ,„ to HOnolulu, 
where he awarded the Medal 
of Freedom to the threeAPol0 
13 astronauts. 

The trip has given thp Presi-
dent and his staff a: visible 
lift. Beset as he has been with 
domestic political difficulties 
over the last several weeks-
-Cabse'cl largely by the fight 
ioyer ,the ,,,nomination to The 
'Stiprerne Wirt of G. fiVrrold 
Barswellr---.Mr. Nixon seemed to 


